
 

 

 
 
 
 

Highways Commissioning 
Block 5, 6th Floor East 

Shire Hall 
Gloucester GL1 2TH 

 
Highways@gloucestershire.gov.uk 

08000 514 514 
 
 
 

Our reference:  11400655 
 
Date: 9 February 2023 
 
Hatherley Road double roundabout near the junctions with Alma Road and Shelburne Road 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
What:  Road closure (24/7) 
 
Where: Hatherley Road double roundabout 
 
When:  from 0800 on 20th February to 1700 on 3rd March (inc. the weekend) 

 
On behalf of Gloucestershire County Council, we will shortly carry out highway safety improvements 
at the above location. The works will include widening of the traffic island, footpath improvement, 
signs and lining works. 

 
Due to carriageway excavation, we will need to keep the road closed for the duration of works. 
Pedestrian access will be maintained. Where required, a pedestrian diversion will be in place.  
 
Vehicle diversion 
The official diversion route which will be signposted and suitable for all vehicles that would normally 
use the closed road.  

 
When the works start, you will be able to speak directly with the construction team, who will keep 
you updated with progress on the works to minimise any disruption to you. 

 
Thank you in advance for your patience and co-operation.  If you have any queries, please email us 
at highways@gloucestershire.gov.uk.  
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Yours faithfully, 

  
 
Leo Vorster 
Supervisor for and on behalf of Ringway 

 


